
MINUTES OF THE 45th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE EAST MIDLANDS ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION HELD ON SUNDAY   September 20th    2009 at Calke Abbey at 10.40 am

Present :  John Woodall (in the chair), Dorothy Woodall, Hazel Rice, Steve Wright, Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald, Hilary Palmer, Pauline Olivant, David Olivant, Ruedi Billeter, Roger Edwards, Eddie Nicholson, Tony Donaldson, Mike Gardner, Dave Bennett and Bob Alderson.
1.  
Apologies for absence: Bob Haskins, Ernie Williams, Jen Gale and Derek Gale.


2.  
Minutes of the 44th AGM.  Agreed the minutes were a true record, proposed by Hilary Palmer and seconded by Hazel Rice.
3.   
Chairman’s Report (in absentia) 


Thank you all for attending.  I apologise for not being here in person but the attractions of the Dalmatian Coast had greater pulling power.

I have come to the end of my three year stint as Chair of this Association and over that period we have seen significant changes to the organisation of the sport in this country.  I hope this is for the better though I have my concerns, particularly with respect to the communication chain to the Board of Directors that now run British Orienteering.  Of course, John is now a direct link for us but not all Associations have Board Directors on their committees and that situation may be the case for us at the end of John’s three years as a director.  I believe we all need to ensure that our views are heard at the senior levels of the sport.
This brings me on to the second significant change that we are in the process of absorbing, namely the change to three levels of events.  I know this is causing concern with some people but I honestly believe that the intentions of this change are correct and once the teething problems are sorted out we should see the system settling down.  It is interesting to reflect that some of the discussion held in the EMOA Committee meetings was partly instrumental in getting British Orienteering to this position.  Perhaps we should continue the discussions to ensure that the developing nature of how Level 3 events are categorised is standardised across the country.
Anyway, enough of my remarks.  I would like to close by thanking the Committee for their support over the three years and the last year in particular and to wish the Association all the best for the future.

Derek Gale
4.
Secretary’s Report including activity statistics.

Secretary’s report had not been compiled and will be presented to the next meeting of the EMOA Executive Committee.

5.  
Treasurer’s Report and approval of Balance Sheet and Income & Expenditure Statement.


Copies of the report were circulated at the meeting. The Independent Financial Examiner, Roger Edwards, spoke to the report explaining that there was a significant surplus and a large cash balance. 


He further reported that in respect of the award from Sport England the Association has entered into contracts for the provision of services in 2009/10 and there is a liability of £10,900 to pay for these services at 30 June 2009. Sport England can request repayment of the award from the Association where conditions of the award are not met. The officers of the Association are taking steps to ensure the grant conditions are met so that the contracts are met from the grant. He said that he has obtained representations from the Association Officers that Sport England has no material matters arising in respect of the award for the accounting year which likely to lead to any repayments.

He finally commented that he has examined the income and expenditure account and the balance sheet and that he could confirm that they are a true and fair statement of the finances of EMOA.


Acceptance of the Report, balance sheet and income and expenditure statement was proposed by Mike Gardner and seconded by Hilary Palmer.

6.  
Election of Principal Officers
	Post
	Proposed
	Proposer
	Seconder
	Outcome

	President
	John Woodall
	Bob Alderson
	Mike Gardner
	Elected

	Chairman
	Ernie Williams
	John Woodall
	Bob Alderson
	Elected

	Vice Chairman
	Vacancy
	
	
	Vacancy

	Secretary
	Bob Alderson
	John Woodall
	Hazel Rice
	Elected

	Treasurer
	Vacancy
	
	
	Vacancy


7.
Election of other officers

	Post
	Proposed
	
	Outcome

	BO Rules Group
	Ernie Williams


	These Officers were elected unopposed

and were proposed by John Woodall and seconded by Ruedi Billeter 
	Elected

	BO Coaching
	Hilary Palmer


	
	Elected

	Fixtures Secretary 
	Ian Whitehead


	
	Elected

	Mapping adviser 
	David Olivant


	
	Elected

	Web Master
	John Cooke


	
	Elected

	EMEWS
	Mike Gardner


	
	Elected

	Development Officer


	Derek Gale
	
	Elected


8.      Appointment of Independent Financial Examiner. 
Roger Edwards was proposed by David Olivant and seconded by John Woodall, 
and was duly appointed.
9.
Appointment of Formal Delegates and Corresponding Members
	Post
	Proposed
	
	Outcome

	Map Group
	David Olivant
	These Officers were elected unopposed

and were proposed by John Woodall and seconded by Mike Gardner
	Elected

	International Competitions Group
	John Palmer and Richard Robinson
	
	Elected

	Elite Competitions Group
	John Palmer
	
	Elected

	Senior Competitions Group
	Ranald MacDonald
	
	Elected

	Junior Competitions Group
	Pauline Olivant
	
	Elected

	National Forest
	Roy Denney 
	
	Elected


8. Budget projections and Fixing of Charges

Dave Bennett proposed that the annual subscriptions remain the same as the current rate: Senior £3, Junior £1, Family £5, Group £10 and Club £15. There was some discussion linking EMEWS distribution electronically and a possible reduction in fees payable for those participating. This requires further discussion at EMOA Executive meetings.
Pauline Olivant drew attention to possible additional cost arising from two JIRC events taking place in the last financial year.

Dave Bennett also proposed that the event levy remain unchanged, after some amendment to reflect the new event structure. However some felt that levies are too high and as there is a current and proposed surplus, it was proposed to reduce event levies for adults from 60p to 40p and for juniors from 15p to 10p. Charges to be levied where participants exceed 500 will be at 85p per adult and 20p per junior for numbers 501 +.
Dave Bennett agreed to rework the budget projections to reflect the above changes and circulate to members of the Executive Committee.

Dave Bennett proposed that the SI hire fees remain unchanged.


Fees and charges as set out above were proposed by John Woodall and seconded by Bob Alderson.


Post meeting note from Dave Bennett: I have revised the budget to reflect a levy of 40p senior, 10p junior, less £25. On reflection I have removed the higher rate levy completely, because if it was applied only above 500 


participants, it would be complicated to determine the split of seniors and juniors paying the higher rate (it works for BOF because they don't have different rates for seniors and juniors). Charging the higher senior rate above 500 participants would have been worth less than £100 per year.
10
Plans for the coming year - None available
11.
AOB - None
Meeting closed at 11.02
Bob Alderson
22.9.2009

